
Report to NJACCHO on PHACE – May 2023  
 

 PHACE is still working to develop by-laws for the newly incorporated 501 c 3 organization.  
 

PHACE has and continues to advocate for the passage of Senate Bill 2413 and Assembly Bill 
4115 which would assure a minimum of $10 million dollars is budgeted annually for Public Health 
Priority Funds.  
 
 PHACE, with NJACCHO sponsored a statewide spring meeting funded by the workforce 
development grant on foundational public health services and the future of public health in New 
Jersey.  We had a great turnout, especially from disciplines other than Health Officers, and attendees 
were very happy.  This is intended to be a kickoff of our 21C efforts around Foundational Public Health 
Services and Capabilities and a follow-up meeting is already scheduled.   
 
 
 
        Respectfully,  
         
        Kevin G. Sumner 


